Minutes of the Western Michigan Region – Porsche Club of America Monthly Meeting

January 4, 2016 - Porsche Grand Rapids. Meeting was called to order by Mike Karluk at 7:05 pm. Members present were: Mike Karluk, Amber Door, Brenda Hildon-Kaempf, Wolfgang Hofmann, Rick Riley, Ted & Gabi Blacklidge, Colin Carpenter, Chuck & Lynne Olenyk, and Arnie Axelrod.

Welcome

Treasurer's Report: Approved.

Membership Report: Primary Members – 289; Affiliate Members – 200; – total 489;

New Members – 2; Transfers In – 2; Transfers Out - 1 (to Hill Country Region); Non renewals – 4; Renewals – 9.

Minutes: Minutes were approved.

Über Alles Editor's Report: The Minutes will be moved to the website exclusively to free up space in the newsletter. The latest edition went to post just prior to the New Year. Events are current.

Social Media Report: We have a total of 245 likes. The January newsletter is on the page – Joyce changed the format to a slideshow for viewing it. RSVP request for January Dinner Drive will be posted this weekend.

Webmeister Report: Über Alles is posted to the web.

Insurance Report: No current insurance needs.

Old Business:

 Holiday Appetizer Party - hosted by Mike Karluk and Barb Doss. Great time had by all. Mike and Barb have noticed a decline in attendance over the years they have hosted. Wondering if a different month or date would be better.

New Business:

- January Dinner Drive Riverhouse Ada, hosted by Rick Riley on Thursday, January 14. Details in the Uber and on the web.
- Über Editor Wolfgang is currently looking for assistance or a replacement as editor.
- 2016 Officer election The nominating committee is working to fill the Vice President position. John Walters will be listed as past President.

- Charity Chairperson We are still looking into filling this position. Gabi is going to do a write-up for the Uber to explain what the position entails.
- Winterfest Bar Divani on February 27, 2016. Firming up the details.
 Morning After Brunch will be held at the Six One Six restaurant at the JW Marriott.
- Social Chair Lynne Olenyk is our new social chair. As this is a new position for the club, we are firming up the details of her responsibilities.
- Charity Bucket We collected \$750 for the year from the bucket.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:41 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Brenda Hildon-Kaempf